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House Ag Committee Passes Two Measures on Pesticides 

The House Ag Committee passed two measures this week that deal 

with pesticide regulations. H.R. Bill 953, called the Reducing 

Regulatory Burdens Act, would clarify Congressional intent regarding 

pesticide applications around the waters of the U.S. A 2009 Court of 

Appeals decision mistakenly applied provisions of the National 

Pollution Discharge Elimination System permitting process under the 

Clean Water Act to pesticide applications that were already fully 

regulated by federal law. The result was two different permitting 

processes, which Ag Committee Chair Mike Conaway, a Texas 

Republican, said was never the intent of Congress. H.R. Bill 1029, 

titled the Pesticide Registration Enhancement Act, reauthorizes the 

Pesticide Registration Improvement Act. PRIA (Pree’-ah) was 

intended to make the evaluation process more predictable and 

effective for affected pesticide decisions. It couples the collection of 

fees with a specific review period and it shortens the review period 

for reduced-risk pesticides. Committee Chair Conaway says, “For 

over a decade, PRIA has provided predictability and certainty to the 

Ag and public health communities while bringing transparency to the 

pesticide registration process.” 

 

 Ten Year Outlook for Farm Income  

David Stallings, USDA economist, giving the ten year outlook for farm 

sector income. 

 

EPA Defends RFS Implementation 

A group of plaintiffs recently filed suit against the Environmental 

Protection Agency challenging how the Renewable Fuels Standard 

has recently been implemented. Attorneys for the EPA filed a court 

brief this week saying it followed the law. A DTN report says oral 

arguments are scheduled for April 24 in the D.C. Court of Appeals. 

The 165-page brief goes through the reasons why the EPA denied a 

petition to change the point of obligation under the RFS, how it set 

https://audioarchives.oc.usda.gov/node/33182017


the biofuel requirements for 2017-2018, and a number of other 

issues raised by agriculture, biofuels, and petroleum groups. The EPA 

rejected a petition from petroleum interests to change the point of 

obligation under the RFS from refiners and petroleum importers to 

blenders. Petroleum interests say it would spread the cost of 

compliance throughout the industry, but the EPA said it would take 

the number of companies that need to be in compliance from 

hundreds to thousands. The EPA has also taken heat for missing 

multiple statutory deadlines and for how it went about setting 

biofuels volumes for the next year. 

 


